
Parking Lot Safety for Pedestrians

It is not safe to stand, sit, or play around cars, even when they 
are parked here.

If using a shopping cart, be careful that you put it in an area 
made for shopping cart storage or a place where the cat cannot 
roll and hit a person or car.  

Walking or rolling slowly and cautiously is the safest way to move 
around a parking lot. To prevent getting hurt, avoid running, 
speeding, or moving in unexpected ways.

It’s unsafe to chase after a rolling shopping cart or other item in a 
parking lot. 
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When crossing lanes or aisles in a parking lot, look left, then 
right, then left again before crossing. Be aware that vehicles can 
move suddenly across the parking lot or out of a parking spot.

Carefully walk or roll in the center of the parking lot to be more 
visible. Avoid walking or rolling between vehicles. Instead, use 
parking lot aisles because vehicles faced toward you can see 
you more clearly when pulling out of a parking spot. 

When walking or rolling  in a parking lot, it is important to be 
aware of things all around you.

Before walking or rolling into a parking lot, look for the quickest 
and most accessible path to get there. Try to use parking lot 
crosswalks and pedestrian paths as much as possible.
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Avoid wearing headphones or using the phone when moving 
through a parking lot. These can distract you from potential 
dangers. 

Even though you can see a driver, it doesn’t mean the driver 
can see you. Pay attention to where cars are driving and call 
attention to yourself by waving or raising your arm if you 
think the car is moving toward you.

Pay attention and obey signs posted in the parking lot. These 
can include “Stop,” “No Crossing,” and “Crosswalk” signs. 
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When possible, walk or roll with another person. If you feel 
uncomfortable walking alone in a parking lot, call for 
someone who can help you.
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The information contained in Living Safely with Disabilities and Special Health Needs (Living Safely) is provided for educational and 
informational purposes only. The content contains general information and may not reflect a person’s individual needs or current legal 
developments or information. Children’s  Specialized Hospital makes no guarantee, either communicated or implied, about the accuracy, 
application, appropriateness, or completeness of the information within Living Safely, or at any other website to which  it is linked. Children’s 
Specialized Hospital specifically relinquishes all liability with respect to any person’s actions, taken or not taken, based upon any or all of the 
information or other contents from Living Safely.

When walking or rolling at night, try to wear bright or light-
colored clothes and use night reflectors.

For more Living Safely resources, visit www.rwjbh.org/cshlivingsafely

http://www.rwjbh.org/cshlivingsafely



